MINUTES

106th Annual Convention

ALLEGANY GARRETT COUNTIES VOLUNTEER FIRE & RESCUE ASSOCIATION

Midland Fire Company No.1 
SATURDAY, JUNE 2, 2018

President Richard DeVore called the 106th Annual Convention of the Allegany-Garrett Counties Volunteer Fire & Rescue Association to order.  The Convention convened at 10:30 a.m. at the Midland Fire Company No. 1, for the purpose of transacting any business that may come before the association.     

          
President DeVore then called upon Chaplain Walbert to open the morning session with the invocation, which was followed by the pledge to the flag led by Vice President Robert Pattison.  


Welcome: PP Robert Knippenburg, on behalf of the Convention Host, gave welcome remarks to the officers, delegates and guests of the 106th Annual Convention.  He said it was an honor to host the convention and hoped everyone had a productive meeting.   

Response:  Response to the Welcome was given by President De Vore who said on behalf of the officers and members of the Allegany Garrett Fire & Rescue Assn., thanks to all the men and women of the Midland. Fire Company for all their preparation to host our convention today.  They’ve worked very hard in preparation for this day.  


Roll Call:  Roll call was answered and showed 22 companies present for the day’s Convention.

Recognition of Past Presidents – President Broadwater recognized the following 16 Past Presidents in attendance.
               Robert Knippenburg                       1972-73                              Janet M. Elbin                                    2001-02

Ron Grabenstein                              1983-84

              Mike A. Simmons                             2002-03

Calvin W. Walbert
              1985-86

              Timothy F. Dayton

2005-06
              Aaron Winters

              1988-89


Robert Richie

              2006-07

Dennis Bonner
                            1989-90

              Clarence B. Broadwater                   2008-09 
Gerard Mc Gann

              1992-93


Clarence B. Broadwater
              2012-13: 2014-2015
Rodney W. Bowser
              1993-94                       
Barbara Knippenburg                      2011-2012
David L. Kyle


1999-00                             
Gene Kidwell                   
             2013-14
                        



                                                                        Dick De Vore                                  2015-16


                                                         

INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS: 
     
Vice Past Pattison recognized the following guests of the 106th Convention:   

 Jack Mosholder Mosholder Insurance.;  David C. Kline, Walkersville; Clark Beall, Damascus VFD; Rose Beall  Laytonsville;  Phil Hurlock, Past President John Roth, MSFA President  Mark Bilger who brought greetings from the MSFA and said he was looking forward to the Convention is two weeks; Adam Miller and  Rick Lillard, DNR, Maryland Forestry; Joe Robison  MSFA Past  President;  Rick Blair,  1st Vice President MSFA ,  Mike Faust , MSFA  2nd Vice President,  C.J. BENS Provident;  Kayli Dunithan A-G Miss Fire Prevention; Baylee Mowbray  Jr. Miss Fire Prevention , Reg and Cathy Carter  Medical Claims,  Mike Mc Kay Maryland General Assembly, Bill Valentine and Jake Shade Allengany County Commissioners. Ron Watkins MSFA Public Relations, Chuck Walker MSFA Executive Committee, Craig Robertson Sheriff, Rev. Harry Hetz MSFA Chaplin, and Dawne Lindsey Clerk of Court.
Credentials Committee Report – Mike Simmons, PP, Accident, reported all but three companies have paid their dues (97 %).   There were 21 companies registered and eligible to vote (63.6%).  Companies not registering were: Baltimore Pike; Bittinger, Corriganville, Deep Creek, Deer Park, Eastern Garret ; Gorman, Grantsville, Kitzmiller; La Vale; Oakland;  Oldtown;  Rawlings and Southern Rescue .  

CONVENTION MINUTES:  President De Vore asked for a motion of approval of the minutes of the last Convention, held at and hosted by Good Will on June 3, 2017.  A copy was placed in the packet and a copy was e-mailed to all companies and executive members who have e-mail addresses.  PP Gene Kidwell Goodwill, made a motion to approve the minutes as printed.  PP David Kyle, Flintstone, seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

The minutes of the last regular meeting held at Georges Creek on May 6, 2018 were also e-mailed to all companies and executive committee members having e-mail addresses and placed in the convention packet.   

ROLL CALL OF COMPANIES:


The Secretary’s Roll call of companies showed 22 Companies answering Roll Call and eligible to vote.   Those companies in attendance were:  Accident; Barton Hose; Bedford Road; Bowling Green; Bowman’s Addition; Cresaptown; Cumberland Hose; District 16; Ellerslie; Ellerslie Ambulance; Flintstone; Friendsville; George’s Creek Ambulance; GoodWill-Lonaconing; Luke; Midland; Mt. Savage; Northern Garrett Rescue; Orleans; Potomac; and Tri- Towns Rescue.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS:


All Officers signed in and provided the following reports:  



President Dick De Vore – Report was placed in the Program booklet.


Vice President Robert Pattison – Report was placed in the Program booklet, and said thanks for the honor.  


Secretary Rodney W. Bowser – Report was placed in the Program booklet.  


Treasurer John J. Shuhart – Report was placed in the Program booklet, and said the financial report was in the packet.
               Editor Barbara Knippenburg – Report was placed in the Program booklet.   


Chaplain Calvin W. Walbert – Report was placed in the Program booklet and thanked everyone who participated in the Memorial Service; he also said he’s the first Walbert in the book.  (Memorial Program is attached, listing deceased members).  
BILLS:  Treasurer Shuhart presented the following bills to be paid:
Convention Bills; Rod Bowser $71.30.00, Mike Simmons $10.60, Officer Expense $300.00, Wanda’s Clocks $165.86, and $103.50, Rod Bowser $81.79, Kayli Dunithan $200.00, Baylee Mowbray $400.00, Janet Elbin $ 55.95, Parade Prize $ 375.00Midland VFD $ 125.00, Mail Room $ 248.44, and Wanda’s Clock $ 25.00 for a Total $1855.65.                            
   PP Gene Kidwell Goodwill, moved to pay the bills as presented.  The motion was seconded by PP Dave Kyle Flintstone, and the motion carried by voice vote.   
Treasurer’s Report – Financial account’s report:  Savings Certificates:  General Fund $14,237.81; Plaque Fund CD $2,928.34; Plaque Fund Cash $94.00; Checking Account $ 2,515.82; Prime Saver $2,473.32; and Fire Prevention Scholarship $22,210.34.85 and Fallen FF Memorial Fund $ 198.60.
 NOMINATIONS OF OFFICERS AND PLACE OF NEXT CONVENTION:


President – Bobbie Pattison Tri Towns was nominated by PP Tim Dayton Potomac 


Vice President – Gene Kidwell Good Will was nominated by John Shockey  Good Will 


Secretary – PP Rodney W. Bowser, Friendsville, was nominated by PP Barbara Knippenburg Midland- He Declined 
                                   PP Dick De Vore, Ellersile was nominated by PP Tim Dayton, Potomac 

Treasurer – John J. Shuhart, Barton Hose, was nominated by PP Pete Walbert Cresaptown.    

Chaplain – PP Calvin Walbert, Cresaptown, was nominated by Treasurer John Shuhart, Barton.    

Editor – PP Barbara Knippenburg, Midland was nominated by PP Robert Knippenburg.    

   John Shockey, Good Will, moved to close nominations and PP Robert Knippenburg< Midland, seconded and the motion passed.

Place of Next Convention – Cumberland Hose was nominated for the next convention. 
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:


By-Laws –   PP Knippenburg - no report

Convention – PP Knippenburg welcomed everyone here at Midland 
Fire Prevention/Education – PP Janet Elbin, Orleans, provided both an oral report to those assembled.
The fire prevention ambassadors sold 50/50 tickets at the morning sessions of the convention.  The morning winner received $149.00.  

The fire prevention scrap book winners were announced and trophies presented to Potomac Fire Company. Congratulations for a job well done.  The book has been sent to the state for judging.  

Janet thanked everyone for their help and support with the fire prevention program.  

             Fund Raising – Gary Carpenter- not present...
Insurance/Benefits – Secretary/Treasurer John Shuhart noted the Relief Fund report is in the packet.  The annual report is attached.  Since the last meeting no Relief Fund payments were made.
John reported he received all of the payments for the Relief Fund.

Past President’s – Turned over to PP Rodger Long.

Public Relations – PP Barbara Knippenburg nothing to report.

Recruitment/Retention – No report.


Special Awards – PP Mike Simmons, Accident – the awards committee will present them jointly with the ladies after lunch. 

Training – No Report

Auditing – PP Mike Simmons, Accident, reported the audit committee met on Thursday, May 16th at Northern Garrett, to audit the books of the Treasurer and Secretary.  A routine audit was conducted on the books and records of the Treasurer for the Insurance Fund and the General Fund.  All records were found to be true and correct.  The record of funds/transactions by the Secretary were audited and found to be true and correct.  Again, the Treasurer is to be commended for his record keeping.  A copy of the Treasurer’s Report has been attached.  


Statistics – John Shuhart, Barton Hose, noted nothing to report.  

Sprinkler – PP Robert Knippenburg, Midland, - Nothing to report.   

Allegany Fire Police – It was reported they’re still available and if needed call 911.

The morning 50/50 raffle, which supported the Fire Prevention Scholarship Fund, was drawn.  The winner received $149.00.  

The blessing for the Luncheon Meal was given by PP and Chaplain Calvin E. Walbert.  Members having extra tickets were encouraged to provide them for our guests.  The morning session adjourned at 11:45 a.m. to visit with each other and our vendors.

LUNCHEON BREAK
           


CONVENTION RECONVENE           
President Dick DeVore called the afternoon session, of the 106rd Annual Convention of the Allegany Garrett Counties Volunteer Fire & Rescue Association to order at 13:00.  

Credentials Committee Report – PP Mike Simmons, Accident, reported no changes in registration since the morning session and report.  There are 22 companies registered and eligible to vote (63.6%).  Companies not registering were: Baltimore Pike, Bittinger, Corriganville, Deep Creek, Deer Park, Eastern Garrett, Gorman,  La Vale Rescue, Oakland, Oldtown, Rawlings and Southern Rescue.
SPECIAL AWARDS:

Junior Firefighter of the Year Award – The Junior Firefighter of the Year Award was presented to Serena Nicol, Good Will Fire Company #1.  Wanda’s Clocks sponsored the award.   
   CONGRATULATIONS Serena!!!         

EMS Person of the Year Award – PP Mike Simmons, Accident, none presented.
              CONGRATULATIONS!!!            

FireFighter of the Year Award –  
PP Mike Simmons, Accident, presented the Firefighter of the Year Award to William Bradley Bowling Green  Fire Company.
              CONGRATULATIONS William!!!            


The Robert H. Shimer Memorial Award – Presented by the Allegany County Fire & Rescue Board –


Dick DeVore of the Allegany County Emergency Services Board noted the award is for an individual who makes a significant contribution to or for public safety.    


The Robert H. Shimer Memorial Award was then presented to two very deserving individuals, Rodney Bowser from Friendsville and Gary Carpenter from Baltimore Pike. A plaque was presented to Rod and (Gary not present) and their names will be placed on a plaque to be displayed at the Allegany County EOC.    


The Allegany County ES Board sponsored this award. 
              CONGRATULATIONS Rod and Gary!!!             


Fire Prevention Award – PP Janet Elbin Orleans, along with PP Mike Simmons, Accident presented.  The book had been forwarded to the Fire Marshal’s Office for judging in the MSFA Fire Prevention Award classes.  

The 2018 James E. Lamberson Fire Prevention Award was presented to Potomac Fire Company #2, of Westernport, accepted by Tim Dayton on behalf of the company.  A plaque was presented to them.  The traveling trophy was still at Wanda’s Clocks and would be presented at our next meeting.   
   CONGRATULATIONS POTOMAC!!!            
William Smith Award. PP Mike Simmons presented the William Smith award to James “Jimmy” Lininger Friendsville
     CONGRATULATIONS Jimmy!!!            
HALL OF FLAME – P.P. Mike Simmons, Accident presented the Hall of Flame Awards to the following inductees 

                                                                          2018
         John Cullen – Midland                                                           Robert L. Ritchie – Good Will
         Cecil E. Kenner – Midland                                                     Dave Christner - Ellerslie

         John Monahan - Midland                                                       Andy Lybarger - Ellerslie
         John C. Ternent - Good Will                                                  David Landis - Ellerslie
         James E. McKenzie - Good Will                                            Richard Fetters - Ellerslie


             CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL INDUCTEES!!! 
Scholarship Committee: Scholarships awarded to Shay Taylor and Lacey Day.
                CONGRATULATIONS Shay and Lacey!!! 

                        Cathy Carter with Medical Claims made a presentation to the Scholarship Fund for $ 500.00 
                                                        Thank You Cathy and Reg
MSFA Remarks –

First Vice President Rick Blair Congratulation to all Officers and Members and look forward to seeing you at the Ocean. 
AGENCY REPORTS:

Garrett County Assn. – The next meeting will be held on Wednesday July 25th at Eastern Garrett.

Christian Firefighters – Chaplain Walbert said the schedule for the next year is located within the Convention Book.  All are welcome to attend.  The next Prayer Breakfast will be held Saturday July 7th at Mike Mc McKay’s House at 8:30 a.m.

MSFA VCAF Fund – Dickie reported they are still on hold till the end of July.

MIEMSS – Dwayne Kitis- Not Present. 
Election/Balloting:


Balloting –   President DeVore asked the Secretary to cast the ballot as only one running for each office
.    
.
  Bobbie Pattison Tri Towns as elected President and Gene Kidwell Good Will was elected Vice President and Dick De Vore was elected Secretary. All other incoming officers remained the same. 
               The place of the 107th Annual convention in 2019 will be held at Cumber Hose.   
.
.


 
INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS:


MSFA First Vice President Rich Blair conducted the installation of the following officers:


            President – Bobbie Pattison, Tri Towns                 

         Treasurer – John J. Shuhart, Barton Hose


            Vice President –Gene Kidwell, Good Will   
                                      Chaplain – PP Calvin E. Walbert, Cresaptown


            Secretary – PP Dick De Vore, Ellerslie

                        Editor – PP Barbara R. Knippenburg, Midland
First Vice President Rich Blair congratulated the new officers for 2018 – 2019.                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                           NEW OFFICERS PRESIDE
               PP De Vore passed the gavel to incoming President Robert Pattison.                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Treasurer John Shuhart presented PP Dick De Vore with his Past President’s gavel courtesy of Mosholder Insurance.  Congratulations to Dick for a terrific year again, and another job well done!
President Pattison thanked Midland for hosting the 106th Convention.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

None
NEW BUSINESS: 

Janet Elbin motion for the amount for fire queen to $400.00 and second by Dave Kyle notion passed.
NEW OFFICER’S REMARKS:


President Pattison – Thanked everyone for their support and shared his goals for the last year.         

GOOD OF THE ASSOCIATION:


It was announced the next meeting would be held Sunday, July 1st at Ellerslie at 2:00 p.m.   


The next Prayer Breakfast would be held Saturday, July 7th at Mike Mc McKay House, at 8:30 a.m.


With nothing further to come before the 106th Anniversary Convention of the Allegany Garrett Counties Volunteer Fire & Rescue Association, President Pattison adjourned the meeting by motion by PP Gene Kidwell Good Will and seconded by PP David Kyle, Flintstone.  Motion passed.

In closing, Chaplain Walbert provided the Benediction at 14:20 hrs. 











Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                                                 Rodney W. Bowser









Rodney W. Bowser










Secretary
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